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March 5, 2013

MEMORANDUM
TO: Fish and Wildlife Committee Members
FROM: Patty O’Toole, Program Implementation Managers

Tony Grover, Fish and Wildlife Division Director

SUBJECT: Fish and Wildlife Program Amendment — Committee review draft announcement
and request for recommendations

Under the Pacific Northwest Electric Power Planning and Conservation Act of 1980 (Northwest
Power Act), Congress charged the Council with developing and periodically amending a fish and
wildlife program for the Columbia River Basin to protect, mitigate, and enhance fish and wildlife
affected by the development and operation of hydroelectric facilities while assuring the Pacific
Northwest an adequate, efficient, economical, and reliable power supply. The Council’s current
Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program was last amended in 2009.

Consistent with the Northwest Power Act, the Council will need to complete an amendment of its
Fish and Wildlife Program prior to the review and revision of the 7th Power Plan. Staff shared the
amendment schedule with the Council at the February Council meeting. Based on that schedule, the
Council is planning to initiate the Fish and Wildlife Program amendment process in mid April 2013
to provide adequate time for a new program to be adopted prior to the review of the next Power Plan.
Please see the attached schedule.

The amendment process formally begins with a letter from the Council to the region requesting
submission of recommendations to amend the program. In recent months the Fish and Wildlife
Committee has been discussing the content of the recommendations request letter and will be
reviewing a draft at the March Fish and Wildlife Committee meeting. The current draft of the letter
will be circulated to all Council members on March 5™ although a final Council decision to release
the letter is not required until the April Council meeting. Any changes to the draft resulting from the
Committee discussion at their March meeting will be shared with the Council. Staff requests the Fish
and Wildlife Committee approve a draft recommendation request letter on March 12, 2013, that can
be forwarded to the full Council for consideration.

At the April Council meeting staff will request a formal decision by the Council to approve the letter
requesting recommendations to amend the 2009 Columbia River Fish and Wildlife Program.

851 S.W. Sixth Avenue, Suite 1100 Steve Crow 503-222-5161
Portland, Oregon 97204-1348 Executive Director 800-452-5161
www.nwcouncil.org Fax: 503-820-2370



YT/ST/IT ETIe
sBuipul (S g 158 3ved x3) R weiboy SE rm_wm.__woe suojepusLI09al suonepuaLLIoal
do m.wm.% (BIEaL] SR el Emgw__ coucmEEoo .nwoo ST

18had papuawe dojaasg ‘Juswwo? algnd A d M__n:n_ ) v 1a119] asedaid
welboid papuswe 1dope 01 mopuim Jeak T
it 10T T6 T8 TL T TS Uy TE T TT O TRT TIT TOT T T8 TIL T TS T TS
| | | 1 | | | | | | 1 | | | | | 1 | | |
¥10¢
Ied "uelg SuolfepuUsWWO093.
19Mod e . 1sanbay
Hela weibold papuswe welboid MB4 anp ST/6T/Y
[eut) 1dopy 1Jelp asea|ay SUOIJepUBWWO0IaY
vTIvTIS ET/TT/CT ETI6T/L )
Hodal gys|
) €10¢/8/€
Ajuo sawelsjawiy sBuipuy
pajewiiss — eaJe papeys dopy
v1/81/9

auljaWIL Jusipuawy weibold a4l|p|IM pue ysi4 ¥T0g




	F01a_Program Amendment
	F01b_Program Amendment Schedule

